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Above, pictured from left to right, are Sister Beatty, Brother Butterfield, and Bro. 
Virgil Dickinson, president of the Alumni Association, who presented the piano to N.B.C. 
in memory of Brother Beatty. The picture of Brother Beatty is the Junior Class gift to 
the school.

CLOSING EXERCISES 
HIGHLIGHT SCHOOL 
YEAR AT N.B.C.

The closing exercises at Northwest 
Bible College June 3-6 will mark the 
completion of the seventeenth year of 
the schools history and the graduation 
of the fifteenth graduating class from 
the school.

Maynard S. Oss, 1937, member of 
the first graduating class from the school 
and pastor of Bethany Temple in 
Everett, will bring the sermon at the 
Baccalaureate service which will be held 
in the school auditorium at 3:00 p.m. 
on Sunday, June 3.

Class Night will be held in the school 
auditorium 8:00 p.m. on Tuesday, June 
5. Speakers at this service will be Jean 
Shah from the Fiji Islands representing 
the Freshman Class; LeRoy Allsopp, Se- 
at tie, Sophomore Class, Gerald Lopas, 
Everett, Junior Class, and Minnie Bru- 
baker, Winlock, Senior Class.

Commencement exercises will be held 
in the auditorium of the new Calvary 
Temple at 8 :00 p.m. Wednesday eve- 
ning, June 6. Commencement speakers 
will be Phyllis Crane, member of the 
fourth year graduating class, from Mon­
tana, and Oscar Lindseth, member of

(Continued on Page 7)

JUNIOR CLASS GIFT
As the custom has been in the past, 

the Junior Class of 1950-51 presented 
the school with its memorial gift. The 
gift is usually presented on Class Night, 
but this year’s Junior Class wanted to 
share with the rest of the school in re­
ceiving the gift early and so Gerald 
Lopas, Junior Class President, presented 
their gift to Brother Butterfield in chapel 
on Tuesday, May 8.

The class gift is a large life-sized pic­
ture of Brother C. C. Beatty, our late 
Dean Emeritus.

The graduating class wanted to give 
something which would meet a need of 
the school and they felt that this picture 
would do much to inspire students to 
serve God. “W e need what Brother 
Beatty had, his love for souls and com­
passion for young people, plus his de­
termination to always trust God. This 
is why the Gleaners of 1951 are pre­
senting this picture to the students of 
Northwest Bible College,” said Brother 
Lopas as he made this presentation.
i----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

To friends of Brother Beatty, don't 
forget your donations to the Beatty 
Memorial Fund.

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE
May Gods blessing rest upon the 

graduating class of NBC. It is our sin­
cere prayer that these young men and 
young women will be Gods choice ves­
sel c of service for His own glory. W e 
will be anxiously awaiting reports of 
their activities in the ministry.

As we separate temporarily in our 
earthly journey, it is with that “Living 
Hope” that we shall soon be joined 
again in the presence of our blessed 
Master.

It is our earnest desire that all of the 
underclassmen will return again in Sep­
tember to renew their preparation for 
the Lord’s work. It has been a good 
year that we have spent together being 
enriched in our hearts by the presence 
of our dear Lord and we look forward 
to next year in expectancy to the further 
revelation of Himself to us.

May God bless the many faithful ones 
who have stood with us in their prayers 
and their support this past year. The 
district brethren, the faculty and staff of 
the college, alumni, parents of the stu­
dents and a host of friends, have made 
their various contributions to the success 
and progress of the school.

W e are all determined by God’s grace 
and help to work together to make our 
college a better school in every way to 
glorify God in pursuing His purposes 
and fulfilling His will as He reveals His 
will to us.

Sincere Christian love to all.
C. E. Butterfield, 

President.

CHAPEL NOTATIONS
Visiting speakers at N BC during the 

past month were:
Rev. H. T . Kazen
Mrs. Mabel Gwinn, of Gospel Re­

cordings, Inc.
Rev. Glenn Horst, from Springfield.
Rev. and Mrs. Everett Hale, mis­

sionaries to Bolivia.
Rev. Merle Glew
Rev. John Tappero
Rev. Allan Berg
Rev. W . J. Atkinson
Robert Bowman, of the Far Eastern 

Broadcasting Company.
These speakers have been of much in­

spiration to the students and we greatly 
appreciate their messages. Interest in 
foreign missions was heightened through 
the talks of visiting missionaries and also 
through the showing of pictures of the 
work in the various fields.
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N. B. C. Courier Staff
Editor.................................. Howard Lanphear
Business Manager...................Morris Hayes
Faculty Advisor..................... Bobbie Roberts
Reporters: Jean Shah, Burton Capps, Al­
bert Leighty, Morris Hayes, May Dalan, 
Bonnie Lanegan, and Vivian Barron.

HONOR ROLL 
Winter Quarter 1950-51

LeRoy A llsopp.................................4.0
Vivian Barron .............................. 3.8
Phyllis Crane ...................................4.0
William Dockins ............................ 3.7
Charlotte Dregnie ..........................3.5
Ruthe Robinson .............................. 3.8
Gene Stewart ................................... 3.8

The following students did not attain 
the G.P.A. required to be on the Honor 
Roll, but did a quality of work worthy 
of honorable mention, namely 3.0 to 3.4
inclusive:

W inona A llsopp................... -.........3.3
Francis Beardsley ............................3.0
Maurice Cline .................................3.3
Leona F ila n ........................................3.4
James F i le .......................................... 3.3
Lindsey Hayes .....................  3.2
Lorraine Henry ................  3.0
Evelyn Hodges .................................3.4
Faith Hutchings ................  3.4
Lois Hutchison .................................3.0
Clayton Johnson ............................ 3.3
Howard Lanphear ..........................3.1
Margaret Moe ................ .̂..............3.3
Glen Odle ...............  3.4
Jim Plum b.......................................... 3.0
Lloyd P o rtin ..................................... 3.4
Eugene Senff ................................... 3.4
John Simpson ................................... 3.0
John W eaver ................................... 3.0

MISSION BANDS
W e are happy to report that the mis- 

sionary giving at N BC  this year has ex­
ceeded any former year. The total 
amount handled was $2,599.47 with dis- 
bursements of $2,248.25.

Most of the bands received money for 
various projects. Some were: India, $100 
for a public address system; Islands of 
the Sea, $100 for building fund; Alaska, 
$200 for airplane repairs; Homeland, 
$50 fare for Jeanne Finch to Kentucky; 
Oriental, $500 building fund for native 
Japanese church; Africa, $200 building 
fund for church in Belgian Congo. Also 
many individual missionary speakers re- 
ceived different amounts from the mis- 
sionary (fund.

W e pray that God may use each of 
the dollars given to the fullest extent for 
the building of His kingdom.

&drfosUal
“I was SO M AD , I just couldn’t help 

it. I simply blew my top.” The words 
brought the memory of a lively discus- 
sion.

“Meekness,” said Brother Jones, “is 
the ability to govern yourself under 
strong provocation.” W e were sitting 
at the dinner table, and someone had re­
belled against the idea of meekness being 
becoming to a Christian. The picture of 
a Mr. Milquetoast, afraid of the sound 
of his own voice, appealed to no one.

This word meekness, so often associ­
ated with the idea of being subdued, 
hesitant and colorless, is, rather, a posi­
tive result of the activity of the Spirit 
of God. It is one of His fruits. It is a 
form of ex p ressio n , not a negative qual­
ity. Moses, called the meekest of all 
men by God Himself, was not indiffer­
ent to the charges of Miriam, the com­
plaints of the Israelites, the rebellion of 
those who should have been wholeheart­
edly with him. He certainly had strong 
provocation.

Vincent in his W ord S tu d ies  contrasts 
man’s idea of meekness with that of the 
Christian. The self-control of the Chris­
tian does not stem from the natural dis­
position. It is not condescension, but an 
outgrowth of a spiritual relation to God. 
The meekness of the Christian, he says, 
springs not from a sense of inferiority to 
man, but a sense of the inferiority of 
the sinful creature to the Holy God. 
“He considers opposition, insult and 
provocation as God’s permitted chasten­
ing demanded by the corruption and in­
firmity of sin.”

Meekness is A C TIO N , not inaction. 
It closes a mouth in time of temper; it 
fo rg iv e s  an insult; it restores  the erring; 
it exercises patience in opposition.

It is much more interesting to act than 
to be passive. The Spirit works in you; 
fruit comes from His working. You 
work together with Him and the activity 
produces growth.

Moses substituted self-action for meek­
ness once. He fell where he was strong­
est. He struck the rock in anger, instead 
of speaking to it. He got the same re­
sult we do when we choose our own 
way. He lost his spiritual blessing.

Provocation demands action. “I have 
to do SO M ETH IN G! I can’t take that 
lying down.” Alright, if it’s action you 
need, “Bless them that persecute you and 
despitefully use you.” That’s action of 
the highest order. That form of meek­
ness is far from passive, and you will 
feel you have been exercised, too. “The 
meek will He teach His way.” His way 
was that when He was reviled, He re­
viled not again, but blessed.

“Meekness,” said Brother Jones, “is

the ability to govern yourself under 
strong provocation. ’ ’

M a x in e  W illia m s.

GOSPEL TEAM ACTIVITIES
Leaders and students alike are prais­

ing God for His blessings on the many 
gospel team assignments this year. Souls 
have been saved and others reclaimed 
for the Lord. Following is a summary 
of the activities of each team this year:

Team No. 1 leader Gerald Lopas—- 
“Our team feels enriched in the spirit 
as a result of the gospel team activities 
this year. From our street meetings to 
the meetings in some of the larger 
churches, God has blessed our ministry. 
W e have travelled to Kelso, Tacoma, 
Kalama, Sedro Woolley and Marysville, 
giving out the good news that Jesus 
saves. The highlight of the year was 
the assignment to the Cathlamet A s­
sembly of God. The most blessed ser­
vices which we have had have been in 
the missions in Seattle. The services 
which we have held have greatly con­
firmed our conviction that men and 
women are hungry for the truth and 
Jesus said, “I am the W ay, the Truth, 
and the Life!”

Team No. 3 leader Morris Mayes—  
“Gospel Team No. 3 is thankful for the 
opportunity of working for the Lord 
in the gospel team assignments. Each 
member who has participated in these 
assignments feels that he has obtained 
valuable experience in this ministry.

W e are very thankful for the fruitful 
harvest of souls that the Lord allowed 
our team to reap. In one Sunday eve­
ning service alone we had the privilege 
of seeing seven souls accept the Lord 
Jesus Christ as their personal Saviour. 
Services such as these makes us anxious 
and eager to get out in full time Gospel 
work.

Team No. 4 leader Claire Richards—  
“Gospel Team No. 4 thanks the Lord 
for His blessing this year. W e thank 
Him for the privilege of giving for the 
glorious Gospel in word, song and testi­
mony.

“Our greatest joys were when souls 
knelt at the altar seeking salvation— we 
pray that a lasting work has been done 
in their hearts.”

Team No. 5 leader Lindsey Hayes—  
“In the many services which Gospel 
Team No. 5 has conducted during the 
school year, we leave the results with 
the Lord. W e have proclaimed the Gos­
pel in word, in song, in deed and there 
our responsibility ends.

“In the ensuing months those from 
our team who are graduating will, we 
trust, enter the Lord’s work elsewhere.

(Continued on Page 6)
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PINK AND BLUE COLUMN
Babies seem to choose the most in- 

convenient time to arrive. Jim Hamann 
learned that when his baby chose to ar­
rive in March during our unseasonal 
snow. Unable to drive his car up an icy 
hill Jim made a desperate call to friends 
who soon arrived and transported Phyl­
lis to the Swedish Hospital where on 
March 8 Paul Christian entered the 
world.

Our Editor has been successful in re­
cruiting a new addition to the staff of 
the N.B.C. C o u rie r . This young fellow, 
David Lee, arrived by way of the Doc­
tors Hospital on April 24 and weighed 
in at seven pounds and thirteen ounces. 
His mother, Lily Lanphear and big sis­
ter, Linda Marie, are working hard to 
teach him the ways of good reporting, 
and the latest word received is that this 
aggressive young fellow has them awake 
all hours of the night with his latest 
news.

Mr. and Mrs. Richard Evans an­
nounce the birth of a daughter at the 
Ballard General Hospital, April 5, 1951. 
The baby girl was named Karen Ruth 
and she weighed six pounds and twelve 
ounces at birth.

Mr. and Mrs. Leonard Emory are the 
proud parents of a boy, Doyle Maynard, 
born Tuesday, May 22, at Doctors Hos­
pital. Doyle weighed nine pounds and 
fourteen ounces.

Mr. and Mrs. Glen Ahrens who at­
tended school in ’49-’51 are the parents 
of a daughter, Janice Darlene, born May 
22, in Tacoma.

Glen was called back into the service 
during the first quarter of this year and 
is now stationed at Fort Lewis.

N.B.C. TO HAVE 
NEW PULPIT

N.B.C. will have a new pulpit in the 
main auditorium when school begins in 
September.

W ord has been received in Bro. But­
terfield’s office that Bro. Phil Gaglardi, 
a former student, who is now pastoring 
in Kamloops, B. C., will build a new 
pulpit for the school. The pulpit will 
be completed during the summer months,

Bro. Gaglardi will be the speaker for 
the Matriculation service in the fall and 
if the pulpit has arrived by this time he 
will be the first speaker to speak from 
behind it.

W e would like to take this Opportu­
nity to thank Bro. Gaglardi for his in­
terest in the school and to welcome him 
to N BC in the fall.

Looking to the Future:
Baccalaureate ......................................... June 3
Class Night ..............................................June 5
Commencement ..................................... June 6

*  *  *

Autumn Quarter 1950-51:
Registration ..................................... Sept. 4-7
Class Instruction begins..............Sept. 10
Faculty Reception of New

Students ....................................... Sept. 12
School Official Opening Sept. 14

Girls' Dorm Gets New Roof
N.B.C. has received many needed 

items in the past few months for which 
we are very grateful. The latest dona­
tion was that of Brother Fred Shamp, 
Bucoda, Wash., who put the new roof 
on the girls’ dormitory.

The materials were purchased by the 
school and Brother Shamp donated his 
time and labor in putting on the roof.

LIBRARY IN NEW LOCATION
The latest and perhaps the biggest 

change at N BC since Calvary Temple 
moved into its new church building is 
the new location of the library.

Our library has made its progress 
because of the loyalty and help of 
many. We thank the painters who 
worked late one Saturday night to 
make the room colorful, the ones 
who had sore hands from tying knots 
in the binder twine around the 
books, the enthusiastic group that so 
quickly carried up the books, the 
loyal helpers who for a number of 
days helped sort and shelve, those 
who gave to purchase equipment, 
and Pastor Oster who took time from 
his pastorate to complete our coun­
ter. We -could not have done it 
alone. "We thank God on our re­
membrance of you."

Maxine Williams and 
the Library Staff

Before the moving began Bro. Butter­
field and a crew of unsung heroes work­
ed until late hours one Saturday night 
painting and cleaning the prayer room. 
Then students gave their time to tie in 
bundles for carrying the several thou­
sand volumes in the library. Next all 
the students carried up from the old lo­
cation to the new one the tied bundles. 
According to Sis. Williams, who was 
clocking the procession, students carried 
over five thousand books and seventy 
chairs in fourteen minutes.

The new counter recently installed, 
contains the vertical file for keeping 
magazines, pamphlets, maps, visual aid 
material etc. and this counter was made 
by Rev. C. E. Oster of the Avondale 
church in Gig Harbor. Bro. Oster do­
nated all the labor involved in making 
the counter.

The radio room, still in use by Cal­
vary Temple, will be turned into the 
library office next year. The office will 
contain a lingaphone and language rec­
ords for use by language students.

Another new addition to our library 
is a new set of American encyclopedias.

The largest and most important addi­
tion to the new library is that of the 
new tables and chairs which were pre­
sented to the library by the student 
body.

The new location of the library is a 
great improvement and again we are 
praising the Lord for the way He has 
met the needs of the new library.

STUDENT COUNCIL
The Student Council of the Associ­

ated Student Body has sponsored many 
projects this year.

(Continued on Page 8)
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Sister Coleman

MEET OUR DORM MOTHER
A  new addition to the staff of NBC 

was made at the beginning of the school 
year in the person of Mrs. Helen G. 
Coleman. Mrs. Coleman is the mother 
of the Girls' Dormitory.

Mrs. Coleman was saved in Seattle 
over thirty years ago; she came into the 
light of Pentecost in 1927 and received 
her baptism in the Holy Spirit in 1929. 
She is an ordained minister of the A s­
semblies of God and has laboured with 
her husband in Washington and Oregon. 
They both went to Idaho in 1935 when 
it was still a part of the Northwest Dis­
trict and a pioneer field. She was presi­
dent of the Women's Missionary Coun­
cil in the Southern Idaho District for 
two years prior to Mr. Coleman's passing 
away in 1947. Her work has been chief­
ly for missions and with young people 
and children.

Although not young anymore, Mrs. 
Coleman loves to be around young peo­
ple and says that it makes her feel quite 
youthful again to be among the students.

Besides being a mother to the girls, an 
excellent home keeper and a nurse (when 
necessary), Mrs. Coleman is also a won­
derful cook and the girls who live at the 
dorm and faculty members who have 
visited there can testify to her ability in 
this field.

Mrs. Coleman has done much to make 
the dorm "A  Home away from Home" 
and consequently it has resulted in the 
existence of a sweet spirit of love and 
unity throughout the entire year and 
God’s love has been very precious to 
each one there.

W e have certainly appreciated hav­
ing Mrs. Coleman with us this past year

and are looking forward to her returning 
to be with us next year. May the Lord 
bless her is our prayer.

SUMMER PLANS —
N BC faculty members have many 

summer plans. Registrar Amos Millard 
tells us he will remain here to hold the 
fort this summer. Assistant Registrar 
Jean Finch says that she is going to 
Frozen Creek, Kentucky, where she will 
be in gospel work.

Bro. Butterfield expects to attend two 
or three camp meetings in the interest of 
NBC. In August he will attend the 
General Council, meeting in Atlanta, 
Georgia, where he will give an address 
on Bible colleges, then perhaps he will 
attend the convention in British Hon­
duras.

Bro. Bronson states he will remain in 
Seattle, but will be studying just as hard 
as while in school.

Bro. Ellis says he is uncertain as to 
what the summer holds, but hopes for a 
quiet rest.

Bro. DeSpain will be doing graduate 
work at the University of Washington.

Bro. Tangen plans a trip to California.
Sis. Williams will be going by bus to 

Key W est, Florida, from there by plane 
to Victoria de las, Tunas, Oriente, Cuba.

Bro. Bishop will be studying German 
at the University of Washington.

Bro. Cox will be busy at the Music 
store most of the time, however, he plans 
a trip to California and perhaps to the 
East.

Sis. Perks will be attending Northern 
California Camp meeting, then spend­
ing some time with Sis. Coleman in Ore­
gon.

Miss Zoppelt tells us she will return 
to her home in Cleveland, Ohio, where 
she will attend Summer school.

Miss Roberts will be working in Se­
attle.

Miss Altura states she is not sure just 
what the summer holds for her.

Sis. Lopas is resigning her position. 
They plan to help in Cathlamet part of 
the summer. A fter that, their plans are 
uncertain, but later they hope to be in 
pioneer work.

New Officers Elected
N .B.C.'s annual student body elec­

tions were held the middle of May to 
elect officers for the school year 1951- 
52.

Elected to the presidency of the stu­
dent body was LeRoy Allsopp, a sopho­
more theology major.

(Continued on Page 8)

ALUMNI HOMECOMING 
TO BE HELD JUNE 6th

All alumni of N BC will want to re­
turn to school for the Homecoming Day, 
Wednesday, June 6. Here is the pro­
gram which is being planned:

Chapel Service....................11:00 a.m .
Picnic Luncheon .............  1:00 p .m .
Baseball G am e................... 2 :00  p.m .
Alumni Banquet .............  5:30 p.m .
Commencement................  8:00 P.M.
The classes will be represented by 

speakers and special musical numbers at 
the Chapel service.

ALUMNI BANQUET 
HELD IN VANCOUVER

The alumni and friends of NBC met 
at a fine banquet on Thursday evening, 
April 26, the second night of the thirty- 
third annual convention of the North­
west District. Rev. Virgil Dickinson, 
alumni president, had charge of the ban­
quet, which was held in a downtown 
Vancouver hotel.

Rev. Paul Trulin, host pastor, wel­
comed the alumni and friends.

Rev. C. E. Butterfield, president of 
the college, gave a brief after dinner 
speech, stressing loyalty to the school. 
He reminded alumni that they are still 
a part of our school.

The concluding speech of the ban­
quet was brought by Bro. Gray.

Freshmen Elect
Members of the freshman class re­

cently held an election to replace their 
president Doug Steward who was re­
called to active service with the army in 
April, and Ralph Sieg who left school 
last quarter due to an illness.

Paul Schliebe was elected new fresh­
man class president and Francis Beards­
ley will fill the vice presidency.

Dates to Remember
June 18 to July 1— Yakima Valley Camp 

Meeting
June 21 to July 4—-Fruitland Camp Meeting
Jnne 30 to July 15— Silver Lake Bible Camp
July 2 to 15—Oregon District Camp Meet­

ing, Bethel Gospel Park
July 23 to August 18—Boys' and Girls' 

Camps, Silver Lake
August 20 to 24—C.A. Youth Camp, Silver 

Lake
August 16 to 23—General Council, Atlan­

ta, Georgia, preceded by C.A. Rally on 
August 15.

It is better to look ahead and prepare 
than to look back and regret.— Selected.
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THIRD YEAR GRADUATING CLASS
(Not present when picture was taken— Tunis Fountain and Alvon Lanegon)

FOURTH YEAR GRADUATING CLASS 
(Not present when picture was taken—Lloyd Portin)

GRADUATES HAVE 
MANY PLANS

W e thought perhaps you would like 
to know what your graduates will be 
doing after leaving NBC. One busy re- 
porter from the staff of the C o u r ie r  was 
sent out to interview them and this is 
what she found:
D u a n e  B u h le r-—Probably will be back 

in school.
L ester  B y rd  —  Start pioneer work in 

Othello, Eastern Washington.
Marvin Cole— Going to the American 

Soul Clinic in California during the 
summer and plans to enter pioneer 
work next fall.

D a n ie l C ro w d e r— Lord willing, he will 
be back in school.

May D a la n— Plans to return to school. 
H azel D o u g h e r ty — Plans to return to 

school if the Lord leads.
L eo n a rd  E m o ry — W ill be working in 

Arlington as assistant pastor.
L eo n a  F ila n— Plans indefinite.
T u n is  F o u n ta in —W ill be pastoring Four 

Square church in Snoqualmie during 
the summer; plans to return to school 
in fall.

Ja m es H a m a n n — W ill enter full time 
ministry in Bainbridge Island, W ash' 
ington.

M o rris  H a y es— Plans to return to school. 
E v e ly n  H o d g es  —  Plans indefinite, but 

will be back in school probably.
G e n e  H u m p h re y — W ill be returning to 

school.

S ta n ley  Ja co b sen — Plans are indefinite.
A rt Jo  os— Going out with Evangelist 

Danielson, assistant pastor at Kelso, 
to hold tent meetings.

A lv o n  L a n e g a n — W ill remain in Seattle 
until plans are finalised for going to 
Jamaica to do orphanage work.

A lb e r t  L e ig h ty — W ill return to school.
O sca r L in d seth — W ill be returning to 

school.
G era ld  Lopas— Going to start a pioneer 

a pioneer work in Glenwood or Clar' 
inda, Iowa. Mrs. Lopas will supervise 
the Horton Nursing Home there.

R o x y  M c C o m b — Plans indefinite, but in'

tends to go into Sunday school work 
next fall probably in the Puget Sound 
area.

D elo res  R e d lin — W ill remain in Seattle 
this summer for about two months 
and then return home to North Da' 
kota to' help in church there.

C h a rle s  R ic e —Travelling through mid' 
west; nothing definite.

Jo y c e  S c h r o e d e r  —  W ill hold V.B.S. 
here in Seattle after which plans are 
still indefinite.

D o n a ld  T e e t e r — W ill be starting in some 
pioneer work next fall, Lord willing.

S ta n ley  T e le c \ y — N o plans for the fu' 
ture.

M e lv in  V e la n d —-Plans to go into evam 
gelistic work, probably in Kansas.

B e rn a rd  B a ld w in— Active ministry in 
Southeast Oregon.

M in n ie  B ru b a \ er— Expects to be mar' 
ried right after school.

P hyllis C r a n e — W il l  return to Seattle 
to be employed as full time librarian 
at NBC.

D o n a ld  E v e rs o n — Going back to Mon' 
tana; expects to do pioneer work.

R u ssell F a u l\ e n b u rg  —  Expects to do 
pioneer work in Wyoming.

H a rry  G a rre tt— W ill return to Libby, 
Montana, and assist in the church 
there for awhile and then go to Ne' 
braska and help Dad who is pastor 
there.

R ic h a rd  H a rtm a n — Plans are indefinite, 
but would like to become a chaplain 
or go into pastoral work.

L in d sey  H a y es  —  W ill be engaged in 
gospel work probably in Ohio.

H o w a rd  L a n p h e a r— Hopes to continue 
school either at the University of 
Washington or Seattle Pacific College.

L lo y d  P o rtin — Start pioneer work some' 
where in Oregon this summer.

C la ire  R ich a rd s—W ill pastor church in 
Oregon, the Beaver Homes Assembly.

Strictly Fresh JERSEY-GUERNSEY Farm Products

DAIRY PRODUCTS

0 ..

V I T A R I C H  ICE CREAM j
“  tastes like it sounds” |

i i m i l  m u  >■■■   i n  in  m i n i  n n i i i i i i i i  0
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Gospel Team Activities
(Continued from Page 2)

Then we are expecting to see in school 
next year the under classmen that they 
may again go forth in gospel teams to 
proclaim the gospel to every creature/'

Team No. 6 leader Hubert Rhymes—* 
“Gospel Team No. 6 began the year 
with a total of twenty-seven members 
Many wonderful services were enjoyed 
as we launched out together to win 
souls for Jesus. On several assignments 
out of town we enjoyed the blessed mow 
ing of the Holy Spirit as the W ord of 
God was brought forth by students from 
every class in school.

“W e are truly praising God for His 
faithfulness to us and for all the bless- 
ings He has given us. W e are happy for 
each soul that has been won to Christ 
and are looking forward to another 
great year next year/’

Team No. 7 leader Howard Lanphear 
— “As leader of Gospel Team No. 7 I 
can say for each member that we have 
really enjoyed putting forth effort to 
work for the Lord this past year.

“All the praise and glory is given to 
God for the souls saved and hearts that 
have been blessed through the singing, 
playing and preaching of the Gospel of 
Christ.

“Our prayer at the end of this year is, 
"Oh, God, may I give myself wholly 
for your use in whatever you would 
have me to do. If I have learned any­
thing it is only by your grace and may 
it ever be used for your glory and 
honour V 1

We must cultivate such a spirit of trust 
and obedience towards God that we shall 
put Him first whether the times are smooth 
or rough.

Inter-Communication 
System For N.B.C.

The Associated Student Body ap­
proved the purchase of a twenty-one 
station inter-communication system from 
student body funds. The equipment will 
be purchased at the wholesale price of 
about $300. The system will be installed 
by Lloyd Portin and Bill Rhymes who 
are qualified radio technicians.

Alumni Notes
Donald ( ’49) and Mina Craig are 

now pastoring in New Plymouth, Idaho.

Robert ( ’50) and Geri Swope have 
taken the pastorate at Brooks, Ore.

Herman ('49) and Viola Englegau, 
the former pastors at Brooks, have now 
received their missionary appointment 
to Africa.

Trio Travels
The girls’ trio consisting of Lois Hut­

chinson, Ethel Meyer, and Shirley Det- 
ling, recently accompanied Brother But­
terfield to Richland where they repre­
sented N BC at a tri-city C.A. gather­
ing. Brother Butterfield spoke in the 
morning service at the Richland Assem­
bly and the trio again sang.

Last weekend they also accompanied 
Brother Butterfield to Longview where 
they sang for a Youth for Christ rally. 
They also participated in a radio broad­
cast earlier in the evening. Brother But­
terfield was the speaker at the rally.

White are the fields for the harvert, 
Workers are all too few;
Souls are awaiting the message, 
Christ still depends upon you.

Recent Showers
Minnie Dee Brubaker, who will be­

come the bride of Alvin Peterson on 
June 7, was honored recently at a 
shower given by members of the girls’ 
dormitory.

Another shower on Monday, May 28, 
honored Darlene Kendall who will be­
come the bride of Lester Cleveland in 
August. Miss June Farstad and her 
mother of Everett were joint hostesses 
for the affair which was held in the 
lower auditorium.

Town & Country Automobile & Fire Insurance
Homes at a Saving

T. S. MILLER
Real Estate — Insurance

“ H O M E S T Y  IS  O U R

M O R R I S  E. H A Y E S T . S . M I L L E R  C O .
Real Estate 8400 Greenwood Ave. DE. 2029 

---------— --------------------------------------------------------- 1

Something New! W rite the

THE

MINSHALL Model H
S in g le  M a n u a l

• The Graceful Mahogany Console styled by Hilde­
brand will harmonize with your home furnishings 
or with church architecture.
• Equally Desirable for Entertainment or Church 
Music— you will find this versatile instrument well 
qualified to produce the majestic grandeur of full 
church organ ensemble.
• A Complete Self-Contained Organ suitable for 
average use. Booster cabinets available for larger 
club or church installations.
© An Entirely New Principle in Organ Construction
makes possible the rich, vibrant, true tones at a 
fraction of the usual cost. Quality is unsurpassed 
at any price.
OTHER TWO MANUAL ORGANS AVAILABLE

FI. 0929
6509 Roosevelt W ay, Seattle 5

F o r  litera tu re  o r f r e e  
c h u rc h  d em on stra tion .

Substantial cash donation 
toward purchase of either 
organ.
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j Greenlake Pharmacy j
j 7200 Woodlawn Ave. Ke. 6102 §
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] Congratulations!

GRADUATES!
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your

I LAUNDRY & CLEANERS
6407 Roosevelt Way

\ W h e r e  Q ua lity  W o r \

\ P revails!
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NEW CATALOGS 
OFF THE PRESS

The new 195 1-52 Catalogs are now 
off the press and will soon be mailed out 
to those on our mailing list. A  copy 
will gladly be sent to anyone requesting 
one. Requests should be addressed to 
the Registrar, Northwest Bible College, 
East 69th and 8th Ave. N.E., Seattle 5, 
Washington.

The new catalog is the largest which 
the school has ever published and com 
tains expanded information as well as 
pictures of the teaching staff and per­
sonnel.

W e are encouraging those who ex­
pect to enter Bible College next fall to 
make their applications for admission 
now. On the basis on which the school 
is presently operating our facilities will 
not accommodate a large student body 
such as was formerly accommodated 
when the school was operating on the 
Bible Institute basis. Although it is not 
known exactly how many students will 
be entering the school next fall, we anti­
cipate an increased enrollment. For this 
reason we urge those looking forward 
to entering Bible school to make applica­
tion without delay.

Another reason for suggesting imme­
diate application concerns our young 
men who feel the call of God upon 
their lives for Christian service. A c­
cording to the Selective Service A ct of 
1948 provision is made for the classifica­
tion of ministerial students as class IV -D  
for exemption from military service 
while pursuing a full-time course of 
logical instruction in preparation for the 
ministry or while pursuing a full-time 
course of instruction leading to entrance 
into a Theological school. From a re­
cent quarterly letter issued from the 
executives offices of the General Council 
of the Assemblies of jGod we take the 
following excerpt:

"The student in Bible school and the 
student who notifies a Bible school that 
he intends to attend that school (or in 
other words that he is a pre-enrolled as 
a student) is entitled to deferment, but

Cliffs Hamburger
6800 Roosevelt Way

Courteous Christian 
Service

it will not be surprising if some students 
will have difficulty to establish their 
status under the law with local draft 
boards. This word is passed on to the 
pastors of our churches as a friendly 
warning.’1

It is evident that the element of time 
in this matter may be an important one 
in many cases which will be coming up 
in the future. W e have already had ex­
perience to this effect during the past 
year, and in view of this experience and 
in view of what we anticipate for the 
future, we wish to encourage our young 
men in this category to establish their 
connection with the school through ap­
plication for admission w ithout fu r t h e r  
delay .

Because of the great need for trained 
and consecrated Christian leadership we 
are sending out this call to all who will 
hear and respond to the opportunity af­
forded to train for some phase of the 
Lord’s work while "it is yet day, for the 
night cometh when no man can work.”

Friendly Service We Deliver

J  a f  f  e* s
PRICE-RITE DRUGS

7025 Woodlawn 
EE. 3021

Closing Exercises
(Continued from Page 1)

the third year graduating class, from 
Cosmopolis, Wash.

Twenty-six members of the Junior 
Class will be graduating from the three- 
year course and twelve members of the 
Senior Class will be graduating from the 
four-year course. Those graduating from 
the three-year course are: Duane Buhler, 
Kelso, W ash.; Lester Byrd, Arlington, 
W ash.; Marvin Cole, Tacoma, W ash.; 
Daniel Crowder, Payette, Idaho; May 
Dalan, Yelm, W ash.; Hazel Dougherty, 
Payette, Idaho; Leonard Emory, Arling­
ton, W ash.; Leona Filan, W alla W alla, 
W ash.; Tunis Fountain, Winlock, 
W ash.; James Hamann, Cicero, Illinois; 
Morris Hayes, Jackson, Ohio; Evelyn 
Hodges, Buckley, W ash.; Gene Hum­
phrey, Kettle Falls, W ash.; Stanley 
Jacobsen, Seattle; Arthur Joos, Seattle; 
Alvon Lanegan, Depoe Bay, Oregon; 
Albert Leighty, Grandview, W ash.; Os­
car Lindseth, Cosmopolis, W ash.; Ger­
ald Lopas, Everett, W ash.; Margaret 
McComb, Sequim, W ash.; Delores Red- 
lin, DelSart, North Dakota; Charles Rice, 
Olympia, W ash.; Joyce Schroeder, Fern- 
dale, W ash.; Donald Teeter, Yakima, 
W ash.; Stanley Telecky, Ritzville,

(Continued on Page 8)

C congratulations!
HERALDS OF HOPE 
GLEANERS

Remember to Get Your Christian Books 
From Us

CLIFF OLSBY
6800 Roosevelt Way NORTHWEST BIBLE AND BOOK STORE
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CLOSING EXERCISES
(Continued from Page 7)

Wash., and Melvin Veland, Eureka, 
California.

Those graduating from the four-year 
course include Bernard Baldwin, Home- 
dale, Idaho; Minnie Brubaker, Winlock, 
W ash.; Phyllis Crane, Arlington, Mon­
tana; Donald Everson, Ketchikan, Alas­
ka; Russell Faulkenburg, Loma, Colo­
rado; Harry Garrett, Ridgway, Mon­
tana; Richard Hartman, Marysville, 
California; Lindsey Hayes, Jackson, 
Ohio; Howard Lanphear, Spokane, 
W ash.; Lloyd Portin, Portland, Oregon; 
William Rhymes, Seattle, W ash.; and 
Claire Richards, Paonia, Colorado.

people as well as a material help to the 
students is the allotment for gospel team 
work.

New Officers
(Continued from Page 4)

Agnes Agnew, a C. E. major and a 
sophomore was elected secretary- 
treasurer.

A  vice president will be elected by 
the students in the near future.

STUDENTS!
For those who are contemplating en­

gaging in vacation Bible school work 
this summer a fine selection of books and

material are available at the N.B.C. 
bookstore. Among these are:

Sermons in Chemistry 
Sermons in Action 

o
Flannelgraph Stories of various 

kinds

Handcraft instruction books

Children's Gospel Records 
©

“Troop School" D .V .B.S. course 
manuals

©

Object Lesson Books

Student Council
(Continued from Page 3)

Money was allotted for inconspicuous 
purposes such as maintaining the insur­
ance on the bus and keeping it in oper­
ating condition.

More noticeable additions to school 
property are the new tables and chairs 
for our library, new song books with 
the school name stamped in gold on the 
front cover, and 16 mm. Bell 6? Howell 
movie projector. A  fund that we feel 
has been a real blessing to -all of God's


